


Following the code of practice is not mandatory, but when it is used for customers for whom the reporting 

entity has determined to be low or medium risk, it provides a 'safe harbour'. If a reporting entity chooses to 

opt out of a code of practice, it is still required to comply with the verification requirements by some other 

equally effective means. 

 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision in relation to 

information request under the OIA. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 

www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or phone 0800 802 602. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Ariarna Hakaraia 

Manager, Internal Governance and Oversight 

 




